September 8, 2022
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday September 8, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Becky Strand, Brad Johnson, Chris DuBose, Ryan W
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.
A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Schmalz, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 8, 2022 regularly scheduled board meeting; Supervisor Hoffman 2nd motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the August 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $52,853.99 including transfer from covid funds from the ARPA Fund.  The receipts register shows a balance of $32,210.86 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $351,782.84. 
Outstanding checks include the following:

5678 Genie Cleaning Services - $80.00
5686 Almelund Threshing Company - $1,100.00

5697 Payroll for BC $135.00

A motion made to approve the treasurer’s report by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS 

Xcel Permits

Clerk Lichtscheidl discussed the process of approving permits for Xcel.  Moving forward, all permits will be forwarded via email to the Chairman and Supervisors.  They can review the documents and alert the clerk of approval or if there are questions.  Once approved, they will let the clerk know and she will get them signed and sent back timely so the work can begin.  

Chris DuBose
Chris discussed minutes from the August 8, 2022 Planning Commission meeting.  There was discussion on Tiny House Dwellings.  He brought up his concerns around some of the provisions that have been discussed.  The next meeting is October 13th at 7:00 pm.  We are welcomed to call with any questions.  
Trees for the Park

There has been some discussion about planting trees in the park.  Brad Johnson talked to the North Branch Nursery and stated that their trees are about 25% off for government agencies.  Brad Johnson and Chairman Stovern will get together and discuss a plan and put some numbers together to purchase trees. 
Public Comment

None
OLD BUSINESS

Teal Avenue Update and Dust Control Request
After last meeting, Chairman Stovern received information from resident Kyle Johnson that he had a product he could put down on the road to knock down the dust.  Mr. Johnson can get the product from his work and he would donate his time in putting it on the road.  Two pallets would need to be purchased and each pallet is over $1,000.  The board did not approve for this to happen during this meeting.
Supervisor Schmalz reported that Teal Avenue has been sub-cut today and that they are a little bit behind on their timeline.  But they are working tomorrow to catch up.  They will need a couple of days to replace the 2 culverts on this road.  
Upland Road Update
Speed limit signs have been put in place and the Sheriff’s office has been alerted of the change and will do some extra patrol to educate drivers of the speed change before writing tickets.
Brad Johnson talked about the chip seal in Franconia.  He was able to see how chip seal is applied and was given a tour of some roads to see how the chip seal wears overtime.  The board will travel to Stacy to inspect chip seal that hasn’t held up so great.  It was suggested to ask Warren White to go with.

Update on 336th
Supervisor Schmalz reported that he talked to Prefer Paving and they will begin working on the road around the 15th or 16th of September and finish it up the following week.
Address Sign and Street Sign order Update

All signs are here, most have been installed and Brad will continue working to get the rest installed.
  
Maintenance Update

John Hoffman talked to 3 builders about the cold storage and each builder requested he get back to them after the state fair.  Supervisor Hoffman suggested that we talk to Kurt Peterson and see if he could draw up what we want or what we need.  It was agreed to have Supervisor Hoffman follow up with Kurt Peterson about this.
Brad Johnson reports he has finished the 2 mowing passes. If there is time this year, he may try and do a 3rd and 4th pass.  

The outlet covers have all been replaced and the security light in the park has been replaced.  
Reminder that Recycle Day is October 1st from 8:00 to noon.  

Public Comment (3 Minutes)
None
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried, meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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